
September 26, 2013
Consent Agenda Item No. 2q

FM 2818 Speed Limits

To: Kathy Merrill, Interim City Manager

From: Chuck Gilman, P.E., PMP, Public Works Director

Agenda Caption: Presentation, possible action, and discussion on consideration of an 
ordinance amending Chapter 10, Section 3, of the College Station Code of Ordinances 
regarding the speed limits on FM 2818.

Relationship to Strategic Goals:  Core Services and Infrastructure & Improving 
Transportation

Recommendation(s):     Staff recommends approval of the ordinance.

Summary: This item will amend Schedule XII of the Speed Limits Established for Certain 
Described Streets by modifying the posted speed limits along FM 2818 (Harvey Mitchell 
Parkway) in accordance with a speed study recently conducted by the Texas Department of 
Transportation (TxDOT) and approved the TxDOT in Austin.  

In general, the speed limits along FM 2818 were reduced between George Bush and Welsh 
Avenue.  The existing 60 mph speed limit extends from the north city limit line to just west 
of Wellborn Road and then the speed limit drops to 50 mph to a point just east of Rio 
Grande.  The proposed limit of the 60 mph zone now ends just west of George Bush.  
Beginning at this point and extending to east of Wellborn, the proposed speed limit is 55 
mph.  From this point east of Wellborn, the speed limit will remain 50 mph to Rio Grande, 
and the existing 45 mph zone will remain as is (beginning east of Rio Grande and extending 
to SH 6).

Budget & Financial Summary: The Texas Department of Transportation installs and 
maintains the speed limit signs along all state roadways, such as FM 2818.  There is no 
financial responsibility to the City associated with the passage of this speed limit ordinance.

Reviewed and Approved by Legal: Yes

Attachments:
1. Ordinance
2. Location Map
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